BOARD OF FINANCE – TOWN OF HARWINTON REGULAR MEETING July 11, 2019

MEMBERS PRESENT

Peter Thierry
Tim Bobroske
Charles Casella
Sandy Davis
Margaret Arigoni

MEMBER ABSENT

Mike Chadwick

OTHER PARTICIPANTS

Mike Criss, First Selectman

Chairman Thierry called meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

MINUTES OF JUNE 13, 2019

A motion was made by Ms. Davis, seconded by Mr. Casella to approve the minutes as submitted. All in favor.

OLD BUSINESS

Shingle Mill Rd is closed for bridge replacement.

Still awaiting response from First Selectman concerning payment in lieu of insurance from the 3/7/19 BOF meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

Auditors will be here in October.

Supplements will be done in August.

Town looking for a new blight officer.

Perkins Hill culvert to be done in the fall.

Steap Grant. Looking to apply for HVFD renovations.

SUPPLEMENTALS

None

CORRESPONDENCE

None

INVOICES

None

A letter was read by Ms. Arigoni dealing with concerns she has about mailings in tax bills, Town Hall morale, budget freezes and problems obtaining financial info from the Finance Office.

Mr. Bobroske questioned what is happening with the Building Official and the Torrington Waste Treatment Plant upgrade permit fees.

A motion was made by Mr. Thierry, seconded by Ms. Arigoni to approve the June 13, 2019 Memo from the Board of Selectmen of the payment plan for the Torrington Water Control Pollution Plant permit fees owed to the Building Official. Ms. Arigoni- Yes, Ms. Davis- Yes, Mr. Casella- Yes, Mr. Thierry- Yes, Mr. Bobroske- No. Motion passes.

A motion was made by Mr. Casella, seconded by Ms. Davis to adjourn the meeting at 8:06 pm. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Peter B. Thierry

RECEIVED FOR RECORD AT HARWINTON CT
ON 17/15/19 AT 8:50cm

ATTEST TOWN CLERK